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CAT CONTROL.

New Zealand might well take a hint from the International
Cat Society of New York as some such organisation is much
needed here.

"Cats which are well cared for by their owners make splendid
pets,” the Society states, “but the stray cat, a victim of human
heartlessness, having been turned out of his home by its owner,
is a menace to the community in the way of spreading disease
and is one of the worst enemies of our bird and small game
life.”

The programme of the Society calls for the licensing of cats
just as dogs are licensed throughout the entire civilised world.
At its first meeting the Society voted overwhelmingly for cat
license laws as the best way of solving the problem of the stray
cat from a humanitarian point of view.

Literature issued by the Society states that there are
.120,000,000 cats in the United States, sixty per cent, of them
strays. Outside of the cities, it states, these stray cats live in
the forests and their food consists of birds and small game.

Noted ornithologists, the Society declares, have studied the
question of cats and birds. The U.S. Department of Agriculture
estimates that the damage done to trees and farm produce in one
year by insects amounts to more than two billion dollars. Birds
destroy these insects and wherever insectivorous birds are plenti-
ful the damage to crops and trees by insect life is small. The
ordinary person going into the woods finds it difficult to be con-
vinced stray cats do much hunting, Dr. Forbush points out. This
is because the cat does most of its hunting at night and in the
mating season when its destruction of young birds in their nests
is tremendous.”

DUCKS DECREASE.

A call for private philanthropy to create wild-life sanctuaries
and remedy the critical water-fowl situation before public senti-
ment forces legislation to prevent hunting was made recently by
T. Gilbert Pearson, President of the National Association of
Audubon Societies. He urged men who used to hunt “to repay
to the Nation, in the form of living birds, the sport afield which
they have enjoyed during their more active years,” and suggested
that the owners of shooting preserves might turn these into sanc-
tuaries for the preservation of wild-life.—“Nature Magazine.”


